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Mr. Mayor and Members of the Council, 

My name is Chet Humberd and 1 am here representing IDA. As you are aware IDA is one of the largest 

private employers in Alexandria and is located in Mark Center next to the new BRAC project. We have 

attended every Council meeting and public hearing since becoming aware of VDOT's desires for 

alternative ingress and egress plans for Mark Center. We have spoken at each of these meetings stating 

our strong opposition to any plan which invaded the Winkle Preserve or IDA'S property. You have copies 

for the record of each of those statements so I will not rehash them. 

In VDOT's December 4th letter to you proposing their two preferred alternatives, they stated VDOT met 

with stakeholders, including city staff, to discuss potential access alternatives beginning In December of 

2008. Unfortunately, neither IDA nor Winkler Preserve management were considered stakeholders 

even though alternatives being considered invade our properties. 

Instead of VDOT's proposal of either alternative A1 or D, I would like to  offer an alternative which VDOT 

did not consider. It would also use a flyover ramp from the HOV lanes north of the VDOT proposal and 

just south of the Seminary interchange. It would not interact with the Seminary exchange. This ramp 

would cross over the Army's Remote Inspection Facility directly into Mark Center with easy access to 

both BRAC parking garages. I am aware the Army has rejected such a plan for security reasons. 

However, given that the RIF is located outside the BRAC's secure perimeter and is at a location intended 

for the inspection of potentially dangerous vehicles, it's not clear why a car driving overhead would pose 

a greater security risk. 

As for a road through the Preserve, I would like to refer the Council back to discussions at its June 13, 

2009 meeting where they approved the site plan for IDA'S planned expansion. The last two major issues 

were tree canopy coverage and impermeability. Both of these issues were raised specifically because of 

their impact on the preserve. The BRAC project already increased the impermeability area significantly. 

Any additional increase to  the impermeable area in the vicinity of the Preserve will have a disastrous 

impact on the Winkler storm water management pond. Likewise at the same meeting where the canopy 

coverage issue was raised the council spend considerable time talking about how proud Alexandria was 

of its city-wide canopy coverage and its plan to significantly increase that coverage over the next few 

years. Needless to say, any road through the Preserve would instead significantly negate that effort for 

years to  come. 

I will close by again stating IDA'S strong opposition to  any road through the Preserve or through IDA'S 

City approved future building site. 

Thank you for your time. 
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Dear City Cocnnt;I Members, 














































































































































































